
  

 

 
 
November 5, 2018 
 
Mayor Carter and Saint Paul City Council Members, 
 
The Midway Chamber of Commerce has been closely following the minimum wage debate over the 
past year. We hosted a public event focused on the conversation and engaged in many formal and 
informal discussions with members and elected officials that led us to our position.  
 
Our members have been vocal in their desire to reduce poverty in Saint Paul and to seek effective 
solutions. The Midway Chamber believes there are better poverty reduction methods and there are 
unintended consequences that may accompany the minimum wage increase, negating its stated 
goal of reducing poverty. Members have employees who have turned down promotions, extra 
hours, and pay raises in order to keep their existing public benefits and not fall off the “benefits 
cliff.” This paradox will only make it harder for some families and individuals to get out of poverty.  
 
We understand this ordinance is highly likely to become law. Having heard from our hospitality 
members and their employees, we strongly support a tip credit which will eliminate the unintended 
consequence of many tipped employees making less money even with a higher hourly wage or, 
possibly losing their job.  
 
Saint Paul has a reputation as a difficult business climate, while also having a higher poverty rate 
than similar communities. In the 2017 East Metro Pulse report by the Saint Paul Foundation, 21% 
of Saint Paul residents live in poverty including 33% of Saint Paul residents of color.  Over the past 
few years, members of the City Council have acknowledged Saint Paul’s reputation and strived to 
make it better. Implementing a tip credit would be another step in the right direction and would be a 
sign the City Council is listening to the concerns of small businesses.  
 
On behalf of our members, our local community, and the entire City of Saint Paul, our Board 

strongly requests you to modify your position to alleviate these unintended consequences thus 

enabling our City to work for all of its residents. 

   

Respectfully, 

  

Chris Ferguson – Board Chair 

Chad Kulas – Executive Director 

 
  

Board of Directors 
Chris Ferguson, Chair, 
Bywater Business Solutions 
 
Chris Albrecht,  
Sunrise Banks 
 
Steve Anderson, SPPD 
 
Tonya Bauer,  
Saint Paul Port Authority 
 
Justin Borrell,  
MN United FC 
 
Ted Davis, Davis 
Communications 
 
Niles Deneen,  
Deneen Pottery 
 
Sabrina Fay,  
Thrivent Financials- 
Crossroads Associates 
 
Jeffrey J. Fenske,  
Fenske Law Office 
 
Courtney Henry,  
Franchise Food Systems 
 
John Hoffman,  
Ally People Solutions 
 
B. Kyle, Saint Paul Area 
Chamber of Commerce 
 
Dan Leggett, Avant-Garde 
Marketing Solutions 
 
Henry Majerus, UPS 
 
Tony Mendoza,  
Mendoza Law Office 
 
Matt Meyers,  
SPIRE Credit Union 
 
Emily Neyer,  
Warners’ Stellian 
 
Cheryl O’Donnell,  
Visual Communications 
 
Jill Pavlak, Urban Growler 
 
Jim Pearson, Xcel Energy 
 
Russ Peterson,  
Clever Architecture 
 
Jamison Randall, Latuff 
Brothers Auto Body 
 
Dyann Turner, American 
Engineering Testing, Inc. 
 
Artika Tyner,  
University of St. Thomas 
 
Jim Wagner,  
Intermix Beverage 
 
John Young,  
Paramount Real Estate 
 
Mike Zipko, 
Velocity Public Affairs 
 
 


